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January 26, 2016

Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of River Port Pilot Commissioners and Examiners (Calcasieu) held at 9:00 A.M., January 26, 2016 in the Board Room of the Port of Lake Charles located at 150 Marine Street, Lake Charles, Louisiana

In attendance and constituting a quorum, were:


Captain Jack Lemon, Chairman


Mr. Mitch Drost, Vice Chairman

Ms. Barbara M. McManus, Secretary

Absent:


None 
Also present:


Captain Brett Palmer, Lake Charles Pilots
Captain Lemon called the meeting to order at 9:24 A.M. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

1. Election of Officers.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Captain Lemon offered a motion to keep the officers of the River Port Pilot Commissioners and Examiners in the same positions being:  Captain Jack Lemon, President, Mr. Mitch Drost, Vice President, and Ms. Barbara M. McManus, Secretary.  Ms. McManus seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

2. Approval of May 5, 2015 Meeting Minutes.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Mr. Drost offered a motion to approve the May 5, 2015 Meeting Minutes.  Ms. McManus seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

3.         Other matters which may properly come before the Board

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Captain Lemon stated there were a couple of other matters to come before the Board.  He wanted to report an incident that happened on August 3, 2015.  A complaint was filed to the Board of River Port Pilot Commissioners and Examiners.  The vessel OSG Columbia, Barge 242 departed CITGO “B” dock with a loaded draft of 30’06” with Lake Charles Pilot Captain John Harris onboard (#7).  The Captain of the vessel was at the controls and helm, not Captain Harris (pilot).  Captain Harris advised the Captain to reduce speed before passing the tankers at Clifton Ridge terminals.  However, the Captain went by the M/T Paramount Hatteras too fast.  No was injured nor was there any damage.  
The other incident was on January 22, 2015 regarding an outbound vessel EL Junior PNT that had machinery failure.  No injuries or damage occurred.

They Pilots are also looking at new apprentice applications.  They need to look to the future and the potential pilots retiring.  Seventy is the age for retirement and in 2018 nine pilots will be in their 60’s.  

They are also trying to get an additional boat.  

There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion made by Captain Lemon, seconded by Ms. McManus, and approved unanimously among those present the meeting was adjourned at 9:53 a.m.
